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SALVE REGINA THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 14 No. 8 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

/1 

January 27, 1984 

A Salve Regina journal of the arts is 
tentatively planned for publication during the 
spring semester. The journal will publish 
both literary and artistic selections. 

Students, faculty and staff are welcome 
to submit fiction, non-fiction, essays, poetry, 
photography and art. Entries should be sent 
to Box 931, Miley Hall. The deadline for sub­
mitting material is February 17th. 

* * * 

Salve Regina is pleased to announce that it recently re­
ceived a $59,000.00 bequest from the estate of Herbert J. O'Hare 
in memory of Sister Mary James O'Hare, H. S. M. The money is 
restricted for the O'Hare Academic Center. 

* * * 

The Housing Office has a listing of many apartments and 
houses available for rent this spring and summer or next fall. 
If you are thinking about a change in livings quarters the 
Office may be able to help you find a new place to live. 

Students, faculty and staff members are welcome to take 
advantage of this gratuitous service. Rental hours are 10:00 a.m. 
to 3:00 p.m., Monday - Friday. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The $1,000 winner of the Parents' Association Raffle 
is John Sicona of Bridgeport, Conn. The winning ticket was 
sold by Catherine Sheehan of 38 Clue Ridge Drive, Trumbull, 
Conn., mother of Salve student John Sheehan, '85. 

* * * 

Senior nursing major Frith Brown has recently been ap­
pointed to the position of Student Activities Intern in the 
College Activities Office. As an intern Frith will be re­
sponsible for coordinating campus events under the supervision 
of Ms. Joan Whalen, assistant to the dean of student develop­
ment. 

* * * 

Neither rain, nor sleet nor snow kept faculty, staff and 
students away from the Senior Class Auction held on Thursday, 
January 19th in Carey Mansion. Despite a heavy snowfall, over 
200 people attended the auction which proved to be an enter­
taining and successful event. 

The 90 gifts contributed by faculty and staff members 
brought in over $1,200 to be donated to the Alumni Fund as 
the senior class gift. A few of the gifts that went for the 
ceiling bid of $50 were: a sailboat outing with Dwight Webb; 
a hand-knitted sweater by Catherine Graziano; a trip to the 
Roger Williams Zoo with Diane Caplin; lunch with GQ model, John 
Toppa, donated by his mom, Mary Toppa; a Salve Regina Captain's 
chair, donated by Sister Therese Antone and reservations for 
two to the 1984 Governor's Ball, given by Sharon Caine. 

Auctioneers, Angelo Marinosci and Peggy Denness did an 
outstanding job entertaining the enthusiastic crowd, while 
auctioning off the numerous gifts. 

Many thanks to all ~aculty, staff and students whose par­
ticipation helped make the evening a memorable event! 

* * * 

SPORTS 

Junior Gerry Willis, presently ranked fourth in the nation 
in the "Heavy" division, will be representing Salve at the Nation­
al Intercollegiate Weight Lifting Championships at Brigham Young 
University in Provost, Utah on Feb. 10. Good luck, Gerry! 

* * * 



SPORTS 

Salve's women's and men's track teams placed third and 
seventh, respectively, in the Ocean State Indoor Track Champi­
onships at Brown University on January 17th. Sophomore, Eloise 
Evans was named Outstanding Woman Athlete at the competition. 
Eloise won the 800 meters in 2:16.5 and was second in the 1500 
meters with 4:41. 

Also scoring for Salve were: Annmarie Simmons, third in 
the shot put with a toss of 36 feet, 3! inches; Bill Graziano, 
fourth in the high jump; Matt Woerner, fourth in the long jump 
and Scott Vidinha, fifth in the shot put. Congratulations! 

* * * 

Eloise Evans was recently invited by the Track and Field 
Federation of Australia, to join a U.S. team that will compete 
in Melbourne, Australia in June. 

Eloise is among 60 female and male NCAA Division III ath­
letes invited to compete. The competition includes a four-mile 
race, a six by 3000 road relay and a lOK race. Congratulations, 
Eloise! 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Arthur Frankel, associate professor of psychology, and 
Janet Titus, a senior psychology major, have had a paper accepted 
by the Eastern Psychology Association. It will be presented 
at the Association's annual meeting which will be held this 
year in Baltimore, Maryland in April. 

The paper is based on research linking two social stereo­
types involved in initial impression formation: the physical 
attractiveness and the first name stereotype. 

* * * 

Lois Wims, instructor of criminal justice, recently spoke 
at the Cranston Business and Professional Women's Association 
on "Self Image Resources." 

She was also nominated for the Association's State Young 
Careerist Title along with Ann Kelley, assistant professor of 
accounting. 

* * * 



FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Norma Bailey recently attended the Modern Language 
Association Centennial Convention in New York City. Writers, 
critics and scholars such as Peter Shaffer, Mel Gussow, Martin 
Esslin and Bernard Beckerman were among hundreds who spoke and 
read papers. 

* * * 
Salve is offering an innovative master's program in Health 

Services Administration. The program is comprehensive in scope and 
designed to increase the skills, knowledge and capabilities of 
health professionals preparing them to deal with the complexities 
which have come to define the health field. The program is under 
the direction of Dr. Dennis Robbins. 

The changing character of the health care system necessitates 
an administrator who is capable of dealing effectively with internal 
and external mechanisms which may pose constraints to the delivery 
of health services. The advent of new medical and computer tech­
nologies, increased regulatory activity and ethical problems sur­
rounding cost containment, the right to die and the right to refuse 
treatment, all have bearing on the delivery of health services in 
America. Consequently, administrators are not only expected to 
oversee the implementation of good health care, but to do so with­
in a constantly evolving and problematic system. 

The new graduate program is comprised of several tracks in­
c!uding Health Law and Regulation, Long Term Care, Gerontology 
and Health Finance. Teaching these courses are distinguished 
practitioners in the health field. Health Law is taught by Thomas 
Gidley, J.D. of Hinckley and Allen, a Rhode Island law firm recog­
nized for its participation in numerous malpractice suits. His 
associate, Gerald Goulet, teaches Health Regulation and holds both 
a J.D. and a Ph.D. Other faculty members include a vice president 
of Blue Cross/Blue Shield of Rhode Island, vic:e nresident of St. 
Joseph's Hospital, a chief financial officer from Bradley Hospital 
and faculty from the Naval Regional ~ledical Center, Woonsocket 
Hospital and Kent County ~emorial Hospital. 

The program is unique not only in its design and mission, but 
it is the only program of its kind in Rhode Island. Boston Univer­
sity, Harvard and Yale are the onlv other institutions in the North­
east which offer a master's in Health Services Administration. 

The rrogram requires 39 credit hours of course work. Each stu­
dent is assigned an Ad Hoc Committee of faculty and administrators 
who, together with the student, plan and oversee the student's 
program. 

For further information on the HSA rrogram contact Dr. Dennis 
Robbins at ext. 221 or 260. 

* * * 
NEXT NEWSBULLETIN DEADLINE: 11:30 a.m. Friday, February 3rd. 
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